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Executive Report (on behalf of the Committee)
2012-13 has been another busy year for SAPRA. In addition to Committee meetings, hosting a monthly 
community market and providing the community with a regular newsletter, SAPRA has initiated projects and 
exhibitions for the community and provided representation at meetings and events. 

SAPRA is very pleased to have a strong working relationship with all levels of government and has continued 
to ensure the needs of our community are met through these strong relationships. Projects and work 
included:

Developing the Convict Trail with funds from ‘Your Community Heritage’;

Securing a grant from Clarence City Council (CCC) to purchase a new fridge, freezer and oven for the 
community centre;
Working closely with CCC to ensure the completion of the Flowering Gum Avenue;
Working in partnerships in the development of new programs, such as the Food Connections program, to 
assist older and isolated people in our community;
Providing the Centre to host the ‘South Arm Art and Craft Exhibition’ which raised $4,000 for Legacy;
Working with CCC and Coastcare to complete the Flowering Gum Avenue;
Working with Risdon Vale Neighbourhood Centre, Warrane Mornington Neighbourhood Centre and CCC on 
the Community Bus Partnership, now due for renewal.
Working with Crown Land Services regarding ownership of coastal land at Half Moon Bay.

During 2013/14 SAPRA hopes to finalise some of our ongoing community projects and begin others: 
Set up the South Arm website;
Provide assistance with the Opossum Bay raft, mooring and working with MAST to waive annual fees;
Renew the Community Bus partnership agreement for a further three years;
Establish a Working Group to progress the Community Centre;
Develop other ideas for community events and projects.

Financially SAPRA has been looking to grants to cover major projects and will be looking to make the 
Community Centre generate income to cover its ongoing costs next financial year.  The newsletter and 
market continue to cover their costs and maintain a small surplus for occasional costs/investments. The 
Treasurer presents monthly reports to the Committee which can be made available to Members. 

Dot Kelly stood down as President in March 2013 and Ian Calvert took over as Acting President to chair our 
meetings. The Committee thanks both for their contribution.

SAPRA has had a dedicated committee for 2012-13, focussed on achieving for community.  We hope to 
continue this work in the coming year and welcome new members and new ideas now, and at any time, 
throughout the year.

We achieve by working together, each contributing what they are able.

Ian Calvert, Kerry Scambler & Jenni McLeod
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